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Dear Ms Fu

Thank you for your email below requesting feedback from the Civil Aviation Safety Authority (CASA)
on the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Sydney Children’s Hospital Stage 1 and
Children’s Comprehensive Cancer Centre, SSD-10831778 refers.

CASA has reviewed the Aviation Impact Assessment report by Avipro (Appendix BB of the EIS) for
the Sydney Children’s Hospital Stage 1 and Children’s Comprehensive Cancer Centre (SCH1/CCCC)
at Randwick Hospital and has no objections to the SCH1/CCCC and no issues with the Aviation
Impact Assessment.

CASA will assess the building and cranes in detail from an obstacle perspective under the Airspace
Regulations on receipt of an invitation to comment from Sydney Airport. As the proposed
SCH1/CCCC building will be approximately 9m shorter than the adjacent Acute Services Building
and the cranes for the SCH1/CCCC building are expected to be approximately 10m shorter than the
cranes for the Acute Services Building, the obstacle assessments is likely to be relatively straight
forward. However, any infringement of the Procedures for Air Navigation Services — Aircraft
Operations surfaces for more than three months (or less than three months without suitable
mitigation) by a crane would present an unacceptable risk to the safety of air transport operations
to and from Sydney Airport.

The Aviation Impact Assessment advises that one of the construction cranes will impact the Acute
Services Building helicopter landing site. CASA does not regulate helicopter landing sites outside an
aerodrome. NSW Health Infrastructure and its specialist aviation consultant are the appropriate
sources of advice regarding the helicopter landing site.

CASA does not comment on aircraft noise issues. All noise related enquiries should be directed to
Airservices Australia. Further information is available at the following link:

https://www.airservicesaustralia.com/aircraftnoise/.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Cathy Koch

Section Manager Government and Parliamentary Services
CASA\Corporate Services Division

p: 131 757

e: Cathy.Koch@casa.gov.au
Aviation House, 16 Furzer Street, PHILLIP ACT 2606
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